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Los Angeles Community College District
District Budget Committee Meeting Minutes

                                              
       July 20, 2011     

  1:30-3:30 p.m., Trade-Tech College, TE-104

Roll Call      


Committee members present as indicated (X).


Academic Senate



L.A. Faculty Guild

David Beaulieu


X                       
Paul Doose




Dana Cohen




Carl Friedlander*


X

              Jeff Hernandez




John McDowell


X


Lauren McKenzie

X

Armida Ornelas




Tom Rosdahl


X

Olga Shewfelt




Michael Climo


X

Joanne Waddell


X


Unions/Association



College Presidents

Allison Jones or Bobbi Kimble 
X

Ernest Moreno


X

 Leila Menzies 


X

Jack E. Daniels III*

X



Ted Strinz




Jamillah Moore


X



Velma Butler 




Monte Perez


X

Lubov Kuzmik


X

Kathleen Burke-Kelly

X


Richard A. Rosich

X

Marvin Martinez


X







Roland Chapdelaine                         X
  






Sue Carleo


X







Rose Marie Joyce


X      STUDENT TRUSTEE

 Amber Barrero                                X       

________________________________________________________________________


Also Present

Resource Persons



Other Guests

Daniel LaVista

                X

Nestor Tan


X

Cathy Iyemura
                              X
Adriana Barrera


 X

Paul Carlson
                             X
Jeanette Gordon
                              X

John R. Oester
                             X
Vinh Nguyen
                              X       

Ann Tomlinson


X                                


Yasmin Delahoussaye

 X

Mary  P. Gallagher

X







Tom  V. Jacobsmeyer

X
District Office




Ramon A. Castillo

X

Michael Shanahan

 X

Betsy Regalado  


X
Maureen O’Brien


X




      
Ferris Trimble


X







Ken Takeda


X







Don Sparks


X

1.  Call to Order

 Jack Daniels called the meeting to order at 1:35.
2.  Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved without changes.

3.  Approval of the Minutes for June 22, 2011
Minutes of June 22, 2011, were approved without changes.

4. State Enacted Budget and Impact on District Budget

Jeanette Gordon reviewed the recently approved state budget. It includes a $650 million cut to the UC’s and the same amount to the CSU’s. The CCC cut remains at $400 m. Deferrals are now at $2.8 billion for K-12 and CCC’s. The budget includes projected extra revenue of $4 billion. If that amount is not reached, there will be mid-year cuts, the size depending on the amount of the shortfall. At Tier 0 there would be no additional cuts. At Tier 1 (shortfall of $1-2 b), there would be a $30 m cut to the CCC, backfilled by an increase in fees from $36 to $46/unit. At Tier 2, the CCCs would face an additional $72 m cut. Revenues are not currently coming in as expected.

The district has anticipated a cut of 5-10%, so we would have no more cuts at Tier 1. Tier 2 is the worst case scenario, but we have planned for whatever result ensues. Gordon’s handout showed two scenarios, one with a $28.6 m cut and the other with a $35 m cut. We will have a workload reduction of at least 6.13% from last year. Deferrals are not a concern for us, as we have enough cash. All colleges in the district have confirmed at least 5% in cuts.

5. Enrollment Update/Planning

Cathy Iyemura presented the latest FTES information. Final reporting for 2010-11 shows 109,350 FTES, of which 5,934 were non-credit. All colleges hit all of their targets, with some shifting of their figures from credit to non-credit to do so (this is a one-time option).
Yasmin Delahoussaye presented four FTES funding demonstrations. Demo B shows the current 6.13% reduction with an FTES total of 97,651. This demo correlates with state funding Tier 0 and District Scenario 1.  Demo C is the 7.53% reduction which would result from further cuts mid-year.  Demo C correlates with state funding Tier 2 and District Scenario 2.
Lots of high-unit students are occupying seats at the colleges. Whether they will remain enrolled if fees go up is a question. Freshmen are not finding space, and are going to non-profit institutions in rising numbers. As a result, some district priority enrollment proposals are being discussed. Yasmin Delahoussaye mentioned a possible districtwide cap on how many units a student can sign up for, given that we’re in a period of scarcity. Also, perhaps those who drop 50% of their classes should go to the end of the line. John McDowell wondered about possible declining enrollment a year from now, given the history of rising fees decreasing enrollment.

Vinh Nguyen said that the Board will get the final budget in late August. Joanne Waddell asked how colleges are expected to plan with so much uncertainty. No colleges are eliminating non-credit programs, contrary to rumor, nor is anyone eliminating tutoring.

6.  Preliminary 2010-11 Ending Balance and Open Orders 
The projected ending balance has been revised to $90.9 m from $87 m at last reporting, with $10 m of that in open orders. Colleges are clearly putting cuts in place. The amount of SFP deficits has not yet been determined, and that will affect the final total. Total preliminary college balances are at $37 m, with open orders of $8.5 m. A separate handout detailed the balance:

College balances

$39.6 m

College reserves

$14 m

Open orders


$10.7 m

DW, DO balances

$2.5 m ?

Restricted program deficits
$2 m ?

Student Success Initiative
$1 m

Funding for new costs

$6.8 m

Legal reserves


$3.6 m

Carl Friedlander and David Beaulieu asked about the legal line item. There was lots of litigation last year, costing the district more than $6 million. General Counsel has requested a special legal reserve of $5.6 million for 2011-12 year to cover significant litigation cases, of which $1.9 million is designated for legal expenses. This leaves an additional $3.6 million for a legal reserve.
7. Proposed 2011-12 Final Budget

The proposed final budget was reviewed. Scenario I is being used. It calls for a base of 97,979. (to the 6.13% cut in workload). In spite of their 5% cuts or more, colleges are still short of the $28.6 m total cut by $4.2 m. The contingency reserve remains at 5%, and 2010-11 balances will be returned to the colleges when the books close for the year. The cuts totaling $24.4 m were detailed. $7.9 m of them are in reduced course offerings.

The allocation assumptions were reviewed: there is a total budget allocation of $596.4 m, with college allocations totaling $395.3 m. The district office allocation is $22 m, and IT is at $10.2 m. Beaulieu suggested that further work needs to be done to assess whether district office/college interaction is as efficient as possible. Also, he said the size of the IT budget remained questionable to some in the district and that the case needed to be made for its size. 
Chancellor LaVista said the final budget reflected lots of good work, but urged the committee not to rest, saying continued vigilance was needed. He added that we need to look again at our enrollment projections in September, and to follow the state revenue projections closely. We should have a review done by the end of the first quarter, in order to make adjustments in case we face a tier 2 cut. 

8.  Executive Committee Report and Recommendations

Gordon said the Executive was busy looking at allocation models.  The VP’s of Administration Services have presented their ideas. Regionalizing has been discussed. By September the Exec should have some recommendations for the DBC. We won’t be able to get them into the budget for this year, however. Proposals may well be modest. Equity remains the main concern, that is, how to fairly divide up a limited pie. Daniels said the VP suggestions needed to be prioritized. 
9. DBC Recommendations to the Chancellor

Daniels reported that the chancellor had accepted the June recommendations of the DBC and directed that all of them be implemented right away. 
10. Final Items
Due to a conflict with a major state budget conference at Citrus College on Aug. 17, it was agreed that the DBC meeting scheduled for that date would be canceled. Given the early completion of the state budget this year, it was thought that missing a meeting would not be a problem.

Daniels thanked retiring East LA president Ernie Moreno for his many years of service on the DBC. He said his wisdom and great stories would be missed.

Bobbi Kimble thanked the chairs for the overhead projection of budget materials.

The meeting adjourned at 2:40.

The next meeting will be on Sept. 14, 2011.
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